英 語

I 次の対話文(i)と(ii)を読んで、 $\boxed{1}$ ~ $\boxed{6}$ に入れるのにもっとも適切なものを $\boxed{1}$ ~ $\boxed{4}$ の中からそれぞれ一つずつ選び、その番号をマークしなさい。

(i)

Mom : What are you looking for?

David: My phone! I can't find it anywhere in the house. Did you

Mom : No, I didn't. How about your room?

David: I checked already, but it wasn't there.

Mom : **2**

David: I have a part-time job today. I need to catch the 4 o'clock bus.

Mom : **3** It will help you find your phone.

David: That's a good idea!

- 1 (1) see it?
 - $\widehat{\mathbf{2}}$ give it?
 - (3) pass it?
 - (4) want it?
- **2** (1) Do you have a watch?
 - 2 Do you miss a bus?
 - (3) Why are you in such a hurry?
 - 4 Why do you work so hard?
- **3** (1) Do you want to call your boss?
 - 2 Do you want me to call you?
 - (3) Why don't you call me?
 - 4 Why don't you call the bus company?

(ii)

Thomas: It's getting colder.

Manami: I know. I don't want to catch a cold this year.

Thomas: You should keep warm and 4

Manami: I am really worried about getting the flu. It is going around now. I had a high fever last

year.

Thomas : Did you have a vaccination* this year?

Manami : 5

Thomas: You can get a vaccination at school next week.

Manami: Oh, really?

Thomas: There will be many students who want to get it so 6

Manami: I think that's a good idea. Thank you for the information.

Thomas : Don't forget to wash your hands often, too!

Manami: Of course.

* vaccination 予防接種

- **4** get enough sleep.
 - **2** go out.
 - (3) get a cold.
 - 4 buy something cold.
 - **5** (1) Yes, I do.
 - **2** Yes, I did.
 - (3) No, I don't.
 - (4) No, I didn't.
- 6) you should take a day off from school.
 - (2) you should make an appointment soon.
 - 3 you cannot get a vaccination this year.
 - (4) you cannot see a doctor today.

Π	次の 7		16	に入れるのにも・	っとも適切な	ものを①~	4の中から	それぞれ
-	一つずつ選	び、そ	の番号	けをマークしなさい	, 0			

This artist is known **7** the rich colors in his paintings.

(1) by

(2) for

(3) with

(4) to

Have you ever **8** to Hokkaido?

(1) went

(2) going

(3) been

(4) being

My mother may get **9**

(1) be disappointed (2)

(2) disappointed

3 be disappointing 4

(4) disappointing

My boss will not be satisfied **10** the result.

(1) with

2 in

(**3**) to

(4) for

I always have too 11 time.

(1) little

(2) less

(3) few

(4) lot

The window was 12 by accident.

(1) breaks

(2) break

(3) broke

(4) broken

It was a cold	13	windy day yesterday.		
① or		2 so	3	and

I want to have something 14

(1) enjoys (2) enjoys (3) enjoying (4) enjoyable

(4) because

She hasn't changed at all 15 high school.

1 about 2 behind 3 since 4 to

It is not an easy question 16 answer.

1) of (2) by (3) from (4) to

- || 次の $\boxed{17}$ ~ $\boxed{21}$ の $\boxed{0}$ ~ $\boxed{4}$ の中で、 $\underline{\text{正しく}}$ ないものをそれぞれ一つずつ選び、その番号をマークしなさい。
- He <u>1</u> wants to <u>2</u> stay with his family <u>3</u> until the <u>4</u> one week of December.
- Because <u>of</u> the <u>sudden</u> war, the government needed <u>much</u> money than it had <u>estimated</u>.
- 19 (1) My grandma (2) always says, "(3) Being (4) kind to people."
- Her novels are based $\underbrace{0}$ at facts, $\underbrace{0}$ and $\underbrace{0}$ are popular $\underbrace{0}$ among teenagers.
- **21** I $\underbrace{\text{visited}}$ Tokyo Skytree $\underbrace{\text{with}}$ my grandparents $\underbrace{\text{3}}$ at the first time $\underbrace{\text{4}}$ last Sunday.

- IV 次の 22 ~ 24 の文にもっとも近い意味を表すものを 1 ~ 4 の中からそれぞ れ一つずつ選び、その番号をマークしなさい。
- He didn't play baseball as well as his brother.
- (1) He was a good baseball player like his brother.
- (2) He was not as good a baseball player as his brother.
- (3) He couldn't play baseball at all.
- (4) He was a better baseball player than his brother.
- It is not necessary for you to come here.
- (1) You must not come here.
- (2) You do not have to come here.
- (3) You cannot come here.
- (4) You should not come here.
- How about going for a drive?
- (1) Why not go for a drive?
- (2) How far are you going for a drive?
- (3) Do you like driving?
- 4 What do you think about your driving?

The Flatiron Building is one of the most photographed buildings in New York City. It was completed in 1902 and is located on 23rd Street between 5th Avenue and Broadway. First it was called the Fuller Building, but since it looks like a clothing iron, it became known as the Flatiron Building.

Although the Flatiron Building is only 22 stories and 87 meters high, it is considered one of the world's first skyscrapers.* Daniel Burnham from Chicago designed it like a classical Greek column. Shaped like a triangle, it is only two meters wide at its narrowest point. Many New Yorkers at the time thought it was so thin that the wind might knock it over.

Elevators are one of the key points in building tall buildings and the Flatiron was the last building in New York to have elevators powered by water pressure. They were replaced in 1999 as many companies with offices there complained about the poor service. One company on the 21st floor had all the employees take the stairs every day so they could stay in shape.

It was never the tallest building in New York and seems tiny compared to the 102 floors of the Empire State Building. Still, it is one of the most celebrated buildings in the city today. The future looks bright for the 113-year-old building. It is now owned by an Italian company and they have plans to turn it into a luxury hotel a few years from now. The building is said to be worth 190 million dollars today.

* skyscraper 超高層ビル

設問 次の **25** ~ **29** について、本文の内容と一致するものを(1)~(4)の中からそれ ぞれ一つずつ選び、その番号をマークしなさい。

- We can understand the Flatiron Building is beautiful because it is
- (1) the tallest building.
- (2) the most modern building.
- (3) one of the buildings on Broadway.
- (4) one of the most photographed buildings.
- What is the shape of the Flatiron Building?
- (1) a triangle
- (2) a square
- (3) a circle
- (4) an oval
- Which is true about the elevators in the Flatiron Building?
- (1) They only go up.
- (2) They only go down.
- **3** They were water powered.
- (4) They are the fastest in the city.
- Which is NOT true about the Flatiron Building?
- (1) It is worth about 190 million dollars.
- **2** There are plans to make it a hotel.
- (3) It is owned by an Italian company.
- (4) It will be destroyed soon.
- The main topic of this passage is the history of
- (1) New York City.
- **2** downtown buildings.
- (3) the Flatiron Building.
- (4) modern design.

VI 次の **30** を一つの文章としてまとまるように並べ替えた場合、もっとも適切な配列を1~4の中から一つ選び、その番号をマークしなさい。

30

When I was around nine years old, I fought with my little sister over a toy.

- (A) After a while, I missed playing with her, so I went to her room and said sorry to her.
- (B) I shouted at her, and she started crying. Feeling guilty, I went to my room.
- (C) We hugged and decided to share the toy and play together.
- (D) She apologized for taking the toy, too.

It brought us closer because we learned how to forgive each other.

- (1) (A)-(B)-(D)-(C)
- (2) (A)-(C)-(B)-(D)
- (3) (B)-(C)-(A)-(D)
- (4) (B)-(A)-(D)-(C)

英

VII	次の日	本文の意味を表すように、与えられた語を並べ替えて英文を完成し、	31
~	38	に入る語の番号をマークしなさい。	

彼は電話をかけてきて、宿題を手伝ってくれと私に頼んだ。

homework

32 31 He called and asked me yesterday. (1) (3) to

him

(5) his with

help

あなたの親切なアドバイスには、いくら感謝しても十分ではありません。

33 34 I cannot advice.

(1) enough \bigcirc for (3) kind (4) thank 5 you (6) your

バスでイヤフォンの片方を失くした。

36 35 the bus.

earphones **(2)** in lost (**4**) my of one

今日はいつもより早く朝食を食べたい。

37 I would 38 usual today.

(2) earlier breakfast eat

like

than to